

City Manager's Weekly Update

June 3, 2011

Dear Mayor, Councilmembers, Residents, and Employees:

Police Captain Annette Louie Receives Recognition

SeaTac Police Captain Annette Louie was honored on May 13, by the Northwest Asian Weekly as a Women of Color Empowered award recipient. Captain Louie and 12 other professional women in law enforcement or the military were acknowledged for their success in their respective careers and as role models for all of us. Each spoke at a luncheon of supporters and community members held in the International District of Seattle. Captain Louie, who has served as a commissioned police officer for 31 years, was pleased to have a very large "rooting section" that included Councilmember Mia Gregerson and our police chief, along with other family and friends.

Crime Prevention Officer Doug Reynolds Receives Recognition

SeaTac Police Crime Prevention Officer Doug Reynolds recently received recognition for his great work in the area of Crime Prevention Through Environmental Design (CPTED). His peers in the Washington State Crime Prevention Association selected Doug for acknowledgement of his 24 hour CPTED class efforts, recognized as the "Crime Prevention Program of the Year – Law Enforcement" for the state. This was well deserved praise for Officer Reynolds, who is recognized regionally and state-wide for his in-depth knowledge of crime prevention, and his willingness to share that knowledge.

35th Session of the Citizen Police Academy Graduates

Wednesday evening saw the graduation of over 30 local citizens from the 35th session of the Citizen Police Academy. This class, co-sponsored by the cities of SeaTac, Burien, and the King County Sheriff's Office, was one of the largest in its nearly 20 year history in our city. The participants learned about police procedures and the variety of services offered by the police departments and the Sheriff's Office. They were even invited to the Criminal Justice Training Center for time at the shooting range, firing a variety of weapons used by law enforcement. They are also able to go on rides with our officers on patrol to experience first-hand that which was discussed in the class settings. The police staff had a great time with this very engaged group that included teens to members well over 60 years of age. As always, our Police Department is interested in future participants. Anyone wishing to sign up should contact us at 973.4900. Chief Graddon was pleased that Councilmembers Tony Anderson, Pam Fernald and Mia Gregerson were able to stop by the event and offer their support for this very popular outreach program.

Memorial Day Service

Mayor Terry Anderson was honored to speak at the ceremony held at Washington Memorial Park in SeaTac on Memorial Day. Citizens and veterans gathered at the cemetery to remember the men and women who died while serving in the United States Armed Forces.

Police Deputies Reward Kids Being "Caught" with Their Helmet On

SeaTac and Burien Deputies will be rewarding non-motorized riders for their safety efforts with a "Safe Rider Citation" card. This program is intended to increase life safety on the streets and reduce the risk of injury.

Whether riding on a bike, scooter or skateboard, or zipping along on skates, being active outdoors is a healthy choice for SeaTac children as long as they follow simple safety tips such as: wear the proper safety gear; ride safely away from cars and traffic; follow the rules of the road; ride only during full daylight. Head injury is the single most common type of injury sustained from wheeled crashes so wearing a properly fit helmet is a safety must!

Riders wearing the proper safety gear and following the rules of the road will be given a Safe Rider Citation card by Community Service Officers and Deputies. These cards are good for a free, reduced-fat vanilla ice cream cone at participating McDonald's restaurants. One citation can be redeemed per person, per visit.

There are three McDonald's restaurants in our area: 15210 Tukwila International Blvd, Tukwila 15620 1st Ave S, Burien 1516 - 114th St, White Center

For more information on this program or for information on custom-fit helmets, please contact Community Service Officer Mechee Burnett at 973.4917.

Sound Transit Fee Increase

A fare increase went into effect June 1, on Sound Transit Express Buses and Link light rail.

- King County will become one zone.
- Trips that start and end in the same county will have a one-zone fare.
- Adult trips that cross a county (zone) line will cost \$3.50.
- One-zone youth fares will be \$1.25.

Adult Link fares will rise 25 cents. Link tickets for adults will start with a base fare of \$2.00 and add five cents to the base fare for every mile of your trip.

All youth Link fares will become \$1.25, for all one-way trips on Link light rail.

All reduced Link fares for seniors/disabled will remain 75 cents, for all one-way trips on Link light rail.

Please visit http://www.soundtransit.org/x3994.xml for more information

Attachments:

Seattle City Light

Agendas:

Planning Commission
Hotel/ Motel Committee

6.7.11

6.8.11

You can view the City's Event Calendar at: http://www.ci.seatac.wa.us/index.aspx?page=16

Tom Gut, Acting City Manager



We Want To Hear From You!

Help Us Plan Seattle City Light's Future

Monday, June 13 6:30–8:30 p.m.

Seattle Community College–Georgetown Campus 6737 Corson Avenue South

Join city officials in a discussion about the utility's six-year strategic plan and how to shape the future for the utility. We want to hear from you about energy efficiency, rates, power reliability and much more.

Free Compact Fluorescent Light (CFL) bulbs to everyone who attends!

If you would like information about the strategic plan, please visit www.seattle.gov/light/strategic-plan

CITY OF SEATAC PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

June 7, 2011

Council Chambers, SeaTac City Hall, 4800 S. 188th Street 5:30 p.m. to 6:45 p.m.

MEETING AGENDA

- 1. Call to Order/Roll Call 5:30 P.M.
- 2. Approve Minutes of May 17, 2011 5:30 to 5:35 P.M.
- 3. **Public Hearing (Cont. from 5/17/11)** 5:35 to 5:40
 - Amendments to SeaTac Municipal Code (SMC) Sections 15.12.050, 15.35.140., and 15.38.140, adding "High Capacity Transit" to the land use charts in these sections as a conditional use in all zones subject to the essential public facilities (EPF) review process.
- 4. New Business -5:40 6:15 P.M.
 - Presentation on City's Proposed 2012-2021 Transportation Improvement Plan (TIP) by Susan Sanderson, City Engineer
 - Update on Affordable Housing Targets Related to Countywide Planning Policies by Cindy Baker & Michael Scarey
- 5. Old Business -6:15 6:30 P.M.
 - Update on Zoning Code Ad Hoc Committee's Progress
- 6. Detailed Commission Liaison's Report 6:30 to 6:35 P.M.
- 7. Community & Economic Development Director's Report 6:35 to 6:40 P.M.
- 8. Planning Commission Comments (including suggestions for next meeting's agenda and review of the Planning Commission's three month work schedule) 6:40 to 6:45 P.M.
- 9. Adjournment 6:45 P.M.



4800 South 188th Street SeaTac, WA 98188-8605

City Hall: 206.973.4800 Fax: 206.973.4809 TDD: 206.973.4808

HOTEL/MOTEL COMMITTEE

June 8, 2011
3:00 – 5:00 PM
SeaTac City Hall, Airport Conference Room
4800 S. 188th Street
Chair: Mayor Terry Anderson
AGENDA

- 1. Introductions All (5 minutes)
- 2. Review & Approval of April 13 & May 11, 2011 Minutes Mayor Anderson (5 minutes)
- 3. Presentations of 2012 H/M Funding Requests (90 minutes)
- 4. SVSS Update Katherine Kertzman (15 Minutes)
 - Discussion of Westfield Shuttle Issues
- 5. STR Report Group (10 minutes)
- 6. Other Business
- 7. Adjourn

Mayor Terry Anderson

Deputy Mayor *Gene Fisher*

Councilmembers

Rick Forschler Tony Anderson Ralph Shape Pam Fernald Mia Gregerson

Interim City Manager Todd Cutts

City Attorney *Mary Mirante Bartolo*

City Clerk Kristina Gregg